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St Peter the Great County  

Parish Council 

 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

 

IN THE OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 

For the Parish of 

St Peter the Great County 

 
 

Pursuant to Section 87(2) of the Local Government Act 1972, notice is hereby 

given that a vacancy has occurred in the Office of Councillor for St Peter the Great 
County Parish Council, due to the death of Councillor Paul Walters on 26 January 

2024. 
 

Section 89(3) of the Local Government Act 1972 provides that no by-election shall 
be held to fill a casual vacancy if that vacancy occurs within six months before the 

day on which the councillor whose office is vacant would have regularly retired. 
 

Rules 5(5) and 5(6) of the Local Elections (Parish and Communities) (England and 
Wales) Rules 2006 permit the Parish Council to fill this vacancy by co-option, if 

they so choose, as soon as practicable after the expiry of the period of fourteen 
working days after the date of this notice. 

 
All Parish Council seats are scheduled to be filled by election on Thursday 2 May 

2024. 

 
 

 
 

 
Shane Flynn 

Worcester City Council Returning Officer 
 

 
 

Dated: Monday 4 March 2024 
 

 
 


